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Chair Pena-Melnyk, Vice Chair Cullison and members of the Committee, the Maryland Rural Health 
Association (MRHA) is in support of House Bill 1474, Licensed Professional Counselors - Telehealth – 
Students Enrolled in Institutions of Higher Education. This legislation is critical in allowing out-of-state 
licensed counselors to continue previously established therapeutic relationships with out-of-state students 
attending institutions of higher education in Maryland.  

At higher education institutions in rural Maryland, like Frostburg State University and Salisbury University, 
out-of-state enrollment ranges from 25% to 40%3. Many of these students may already come to Maryland 
with established mental health care providers from their home states. Without passing this legislation, they 
risk disruption in their care, especially in rural areas where services are already limited. 

Between 2007 to 2017, U.S. college students seeking counseling increased from 19% to 34%, and mental 
health diagnoses rose by by two-thirds, further emphasizing the growing need for access to mental health 
care and resources4.  

Meanwhile, many rural areas across the U.S. already face significant healthcare provider shortages, 
particularly in mental health care, with over 60% of rural residents living in designated mental health 
provider shortage areas1. In Maryland, the need for mental health professionals is only being met at 19.4%, 
compared to 27.7% nationally2. 

If passed, HB1474 would provide continued support to these students by ensuring they can maintain access 
to their existing mental health providers through telehealth, with up to five visits per month or 15 visits per 
year. 

For these reasons, MRHA urges for your support on HB1474. 

 

On Behalf of the Maryland Rural Health Association,  

Alexis Garcia, Legislative and Policy Intern 
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